Executive Committee Report 
February 22, 2024
Regular Meeting of the Executive Committee
Pittsburgh Presbytery’s Executive Committee met in a regular meeting on Tuesday, February 6, 2024 in the Patrick Room of the Presbytery Center.  Co-chair Rev. Charissa Howe opened the meeting with prayer.
Items for Information
1.  New Policy on New Business
At the request of the Ecclesiastical Committee, the Executive Committee adopted the following policy on new business:
Anyone moving new business and requesting that it be considered at the present meeting because time is of the essence must demonstrate that docket time could not reasonably have been requested for the matter because it arose, or the circumstances changed substantially, after the docket time request deadline. The Moderator will rule on whether docket time reasonably could have been requested for the matter instead of bringing it as new business.
2.  Election of Treasurer
The Executive Committee elected Ruling Elder Chris Martin as Treasurer of the Presbytery for a one-year term to last until the first Executive Committee meeting of 2025.  
3.  Election of Committee Chairs
The Executive Committee approved the following chairs for its subcommittees:
	Ruling Elder Chris Martin as chair of the Finance Committee
	Ruling Elder Bob Brown as chair of the Property Committee
	Rev. Scott Hill and Rev. Dr. Cathie Smith as co-chairs of the Personnel Committee
4.  Change of Name to Alliance for Honor and Repair  
At the group’s request, the Executive Committee changed the name of the Repair and Reconciliation Alliance to the Alliance for Honor and Repair.
5.  Presbytery Staff Updates
The Executive Committee renewed the contract of Rev. Louise Rogers to continue to serve as Temporary Associate Minister through May 2024 under the present terms and effective June 1, 2024 as a part-time as a Tier 3 position (26-28 hours per week). 
The Personnel Committee informed the Executive Committee that Ruling Elder Cathy Nelson has announced that it is her intention to retire from her position as an Executive Assistant for the Commission on Ministry and the Acting Head of Staff as of December 31, 2024.
6.  2022 Audit
The Finance Committee reports that the 2022 audit remains incomplete, due in part to personnel issues at the auditing firm.
7.  Minutes Reading Committee	
The Presbytery Minutes Reading Committee for calendar year 2024 will consist of Ministers Trent Hancock, Sarah Robbins, Brian Wallace and Lindsay White, and Ruling Elders Carla Campbell and Cathy Nelson. 
8.  Lord’s Supper during Calendar Year 2024
The Executive Committee authorized all ministry teams, commissions, committees, task forces of Presbytery and related organizations, camps and conference centers affiliated with Presbytery, to celebrate the sacrament of the Lord’s Supper at meetings and events during 2024.  
9.  Reformed Communions within Bounds at Pittsburgh Theological Seminary 2024
The Executive Committee again approved the following celebrations of the Lord’s Supper by the Pittsburgh Theological Seminary within bounds of the Pittsburgh Presbytery:   
Pittsburgh Presbytery confirms the permission granted by General Assembly to Pittsburgh Theological Seminary to celebrate the sacrament of the Lord's Supper, and grants PTS permission to invite ordained clergy from other denominations to preside over the table, provided that the celebration does not contradict the Reformed understanding of the sacrament.
10.  Approval of Staff Housing Allowances
The Executive Committee approved the designation of housing allowance in the amounts requested by the Ministers of Word and Sacrament on the presbytery staff.
Items for Action
1.  Consent Motions
The Executive Committee recommends that the following items be approved by consent:  # 2, 3, and 4.
*2.  Nomination of Leadership of Standing Committee on Nominations
Pursuant to the Manual of Pittsburgh Presbytery the Executive Committee approved the Ecclesiastical Committee’s nomination for election by presbytery of Ruling Elder Ann Strong as Chair and Rev. Carol Divens Roth as Vice-Chair of the standing committee on nominations.
[bookmark: _Hlk63072191]*3.  Waiver of Six-Year Limitation on Terms
The Executive Committee approved and forwards to Presbytery for its approval, a waiver of the six-year limitation on terms as follows:
Amity Presbyterian Church				1 elder
Baldwin United Presbyterian Church		1 elder
First Presbyterian Church of Edgewood		2 deacons
*4.  Finance Reports –November 2023
The Executive Committee recommends Presbytery receive and file for audit the Presbytery Financial Statement for the month of November 2023.


